Terms of Reference for Emergency Planning Working Party
Background
Hordle Parish Council have working parties as and when a time limited piece of work is required. Reports and recommendations for action and expenditure will be made to the Parish Council meetings for agreement. These reports and recommendations must be presented to the Parish Council by means of an agendered item. To ensure transparency the agenda item needs to include specifics for agreement. Each working party is set up as a task and finish group for a time limited period and must include a minimum of three Parish Councillors. 
The process
1. Working Party will be agreed at a Parish Council meeting.
· Members will be agreed and a leader appointed.
2. Leader will arrange the first meeting within two weeks and hold it within one month. 
· Chairman of WP to be elected
· First report to be received back to Parish Council within one month of WP being established. 
3.  The first report to include recommendations for :- 
· priority actions
· a timeline for these actions
· any likely expenditure ( to be agreed in principal )
· the next report date 
4. A written report and recommendations must be received by the Parish Office in time for inclusion on the agenda. 
5. Upon project completion the Working Party will be dissolved.  
Specifics. 
The Emergency Planning Working Party was set up at the Parish Council meeting of 4 July 2017 and consists of Cllrs Bown, Brayely, Hockham and Sambrook. The first meeting took place on 11/7/17 and Cllr Hockham was elected as chair.  Terms of reference were agreed. 
The group to produce a Community Emergency Plan for the Hordle Parish area by September 2017. 
· Templates and paperwork received from NFDC to be used. 
· The Parish plan to complement ( not duplicate )the County and District emergency plans 
· First draft of the plan to be circulated to Councillors electronically in August for comments and to come to the Parish Council meeting September 5th for sign off. 
· Key community stakeholders to be involved and asked to comment on the first draft of the plan ( start of September 2017 ) 
· Communication re final document ( end Sept 2017 ) 
Estimated budget requested £1000 (for advertising, venue hire, printing costs )  
· Recommendation 1 :- the Parish Council note the chair of the group is Councillor Hockham and the timeline for the project. 
· Recommendation 2:- The budget of £1000 to be agreed.
The Working Party started work on the specifics of the plan and agreed to meet next week to take this work forward. 
